20-Ghost Club Limited

Changes to the Club’s Rules

The Committee has agreed the following changes to Club Rules, which are reproduced in full in the Members’ section of the Club’s website

Refund of amounts paid for tours in the event of a withdrawal
There are occasions when, through illness or a delay in a car’s restoration or a car not being roadworthy, members have to withdraw from an event having paid one or more deposits. If another member is able to take the place of a member who has withdrawn, then all amounts paid will be returned to the member who has to withdraw, on the basis that the Club is not out of pocket. Refunds will be made after the tour has finished but may be made earlier, at the discretion of the Club Treasurer (Philip Hall). If no substitute comes forward and the withdrawal is for medical reasons then the member is expected to claim for any loss against the member’s insurance policy. If this is not possible, then a claim may be made through the Club’s insurance policy and the Company Secretary (Ken Forbes) will assist with this. If the withdrawal is for other reasons then a refund will only be made if another member is available as a substitute. [Note: We have experienced no instance, thus far, of a member being out of pocket as a result of withdrawal from a tour through medical or other reasons, since tours often have a wait list and/or claims for withdrawal have been made via an insurance policy].
Subscriptions
The annual subscription for Club members has remained the same for 8 years (£50; €70 or $90) and there is no intention of increasing this in the coming years. However, the sterling amount of the annual subscription not paid by standing order will increase from 1 November 2016 to £60. The Treasurer (Philip Hall) will arrange for standing order forms to be sent to members (via e-mail and with News & Record) to ease the administration of collecting annual subscriptions. He will also investigate the use of PayPal as a method of paying subscriptions as an alternative to cheques or cash for non-UK members.

There have been a very few instances of members not paying their annual subscription promptly. Annual subscriptions are payable in respect of the year commencing 1 November by not later than 1 January following. Since the Club’s main annual tours take place in the period May to October, the Club’s rules have been changed such that any member who has not paid their membership fee by 30 April in any year (four months after the due date) will not be eligible for participation in any event or tour post 30 April. Any member who has not paid their subscription by 30 April may be suspended from membership and will no longer receive emails of Club activities or copies of News & Record. If an application is subsequently made by a suspended member to re-join the Club, the full amount of any arrears plus a new joining fee of £100 will be payable. Exceptions to the above may be made where a member suffers from an illness or through the death of a family member.  
